MINUTES

The Tennessee State Board of Barber Examiners held a meeting on August 17,
2009 at 9:00 a.m. CDT, in Nashville, Tennessee.

The following members were present: J. B. Loring, President, JaSanto Williams,
Vice-President, Joe Jones, Cecil Groce and Vernon Winfrey.

Others present were: Beverly Waller, Executive Director, Terrance Bond, Staff
Attorney and Debbie Gean, Administrative Assistant.

J. B. Loring, President asked all to join in prayer.
J. B. Loring, President asked all to stand for the pledge of allegiance.
J. B. Loring, President asked for a roll call.

MINUTES

MOTION was made by Mr. Joe Jones and seconded by Mr. Vernon Winfrey to
approve the minutes from the July 20, 2009. Motion carried unanimously.

APPEAR BEFORE THE BOARD

Dennis Wallace — Hixson, TN — Present. Mr. Wallace is an owner of a barber
shop that has pool tables. Mr. Wallace spoke with the board on the new rules concerning
pool tables in the shops. Mr. Wallace stated his pool tables are ten (10) feet from the
patrons. Mr. Wallace states that the tables are not in a separate room; that they are in an
open area so that he can keep his eye on the whole area. Mr. Wallace asked the board if a
revised rule could be added that grandfathers in shops that already have pool tables.

The board states that the new rule is not effect yet. The board stated that there is
no grandfathering concerning pool tables. The board is concerned about the safety and
health of having pool tables in a barber shop business.

MOTION was made by Mr. Cecil Groce and seconded by Mr. Vernon Winfrey to
require a hard wall be installed around pool tables. Motion carried unanimously.

MOTION was made by Mr. Cecil Groce and seconded by Mr. Vernon Winfrey
that once the rule of becomes effective that all barber shops will have to make the
required changes. Motion carried unanimously.

ADMINISTRATIVE REPORT

Mr. Phillip Smith submitted an application for reciprocity from Missouri. Mr.
Smith is licensed in Missouri with 1,000 hours in barbering.



MOTION was made by Ms. Cecil Groce and seconded by Mr. JaSanto Williams
to request Mr. Phillip Smith obtain an additional 500 hours in barbering then take and
pass the Master Barber examination to obtain a license in the State of Tennessee. Motion
carried unanimously.

Ms. Beverly Waller, Executive Director informed the board that all the seminars
are over and she will present the results at the next board meeting.

Consent orders totaled $1,500.00.

College Street Barber Shop

900 College Street

Clarksville, TN 37040 Violation issued April 21, 2009
Pd $1,000.00 on 07-30-09

Genesis Career College of Lebanon

1505 Noah Court

Lebanon, TN 37087 Violation issued March 18, 2009
Pd $500.00 on 07-31-09

MOTION was made by Mr. Cecil Groce and seconded by Mr. JaSanto Williams
to accept the consent orders. Motion carried unanimously.

STAFF ATTORNEY REPORT

Mr. Terrance Bond, Staff Attorney stated that he has no new cases to report this
month.

Mr. Terrance Bond, Staff Attorney stated that he will be dedicated some time to
have formal hearings during the months of October, November and December. Mr. Bond
informed the board members that he will send them the process of formal hearings. Mr.
Bond stated that they will need to read the process, that it would be very helpful during
the meetings.

MOTION was made by Mr. Cecil Groce and seconded by Mr. Joe Jones to
adjourn the meeting. Motion carried unanimously.



